
 

Presenting Antonio Borges of Brazil 

 

It was early 2005 when his hometown (Niteroi, 

Rio de Janeiro, Brazil) was chosen to host the 

24th ISA World Cup, in September. So the ABS 

contacted Antonio Borges, at the time, director 

of the host club. He loved so much the idea of 

hosting an International Tournament of “an 

unknown but very nice sport” that started to play 

and had shuffleboard lessons twice a week at 

Luiz Pimentel’s particular court to become a 

member of the Brazilian team. And with few 

months of training, Antonio had a good 

performance at the ISA World Cup, even 

beating some much more experienced players 

from Canada and USA. 

Antonio will be competing for the first time in a 

foreign country, in Dieppe, Canada. Additionally, 

this is the first ISA event in which Antonio will 

participate together with his son Bernar. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Bernar Borges, July 18th 2011 


